Our annual Walk4Hearing, which will be held this year on Sunday, Sept. 24, is already getting geared up. For more information, go to www.hearinglossnyc.org/walk. Last year's chapter team, Walk New York, raised $15,138, putting us in second place among the 20 walks. We hope to exceed that this year.  

We had eight monthly chapter meetings this year, beginning with an excellent presentation on emergency preparedness for people with hearing loss, with two speakers from the City's Office of Emergency Management. Ruth Bernstein organized and moderated a meeting on access to New York City's cultural venues, with representatives from the Museum Access C and the Theater Development Fund. Toni Iacolucci teamed up with health-care advocate Jody Prysock to discuss how people with hearing loss can best manage in emergency situations in hospitals or other places where hearing loss may impede communication. Their "Guide for Effective Communication in Health Care" is on our website. Thanks to program Chairs Barbara Bryan and Anne Pope for a great year.

We have one new Board member, Lynette Tudorache, who has also agreed to serve as board secretary and is handling our social media. Carol Karasick rejoined the board this spring, a welcome addition.

We added two new professional advisors this year: Barbara Weinstein the founding Executive Director of the CUNY Doctors of Audiology program, and David Landsberger, a principal investigator at NYU's Laboratory for Translational Auditory Research. Both of our professional advisors presented at chapter meetings. Dr. Weinstein discussed a public-service announcement campaign her students are working on, and HLAA's possible involvement. Dr. Landsberger joined cochlear implant surgeon Justin Golub for a meeting on cochlear implants.

A pilot program to routinely provide ASL interpretation - as well as CART captioning and induction loop hearing assistance - at chapter meetings was tried for several months. Because we didn't get enough interest to continue it, we returned to providing ASL on request.

Our primary challenge for the coming year is finding a new space for our chapter meetings due to planned renovations at the CUNY Graduate Center, where we had been meeting. Board members Rick Savadow, Nancie Collin and Carol Karasick have found several potential locations. We hope to begin our chapter meetings in September at the new space.

We also hope to strengthen our community outreach, getting speakers to senior centers, manning booths at health fairs and street fairs, and contacting audiologists in the metropolitan area to tell them what our chapter offers.

We're looking forward to a great year next year in our new space. Our first chapter meeting is September 19th.
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